Sheep Antibiotic Guardian Group 

Report from Meeting 2/2/2022

1. 2022 Colostrum is Gold – campaign launched on 1st February for 2022
2. Spectam Shortage -  It was agreed a joint SVS/SAGG press release would be created and distributed to further support theinformation disseminated to vets in December. The document was released on 4th February and targeted towards the farming press to increase knowledge dissemination around this subject.
Vet knowledge about this situation still seems to be poor – will be a topic in the Farm Vet Champions Stakeholder meeting next week where 

representatives of the Corporate vet practices will be present. 

Representative from HCC will disseminate the link to the SVS guidance approporately within Wales.
            A paper on Colostrum quality will be published this week. 
3.  E Medicine  Hub
Has been created as a means of overcoming the challenges of data collection within the sheep industry around antibiotic use. It is assumed that sheep farms are low users of antibiotics but this cannot currently be proved. 

The e-medicines hub was launched 12 months ago, with 300 data sets added in the last 12 months. This was a soft launch but there is a long way to go to reach target farmer engagement. 

It was agreed that more industry advocacy is required to promote the e- medicines hub further

A dedicated communications person has been allocated to the emedicines team. 
The DEFRA Animal Health and Welfare Pathway, due to be launched in spring 2022, endorses the use of the e-medicines hub and it is a recommendation for prticipants in the scheme, but is not mandatory. Other Farm Assurance bodies such as Red tractor are also considering it as a recommendation. 

The Welsh Lamb and Beef Group is also working towards centralisation of data collection. QMS have updated plans to join the medicines hub too. 
Some retailers are also engaging in the medicines hub too.

More awareness, communication and activation required. Need to identify barriers to participation and make the process as easy as possible.

Unlike cattle, there are very few data collection systems for sheep that could automatically transfer information. 

The entry of data is being simplified, but requires IT ability to be able to enter data.  Compatability via Vet Impress is being improved and other vet practice systems are also working on compatibility allowing bulk uploads. 

There is currently a requirement for both vet and farmer permission for the upload of vet sales data into the medicines hub. 2 way communication is required from vet/farmer - hub and hub- vet/farmer

The DEFRA Animal Health and Welfare Pathway needs to be a key part of data gathering for the e-medicines hub (ie mandatory) rather than currently being only a recommendation. More work form the sheep sector required to push for the emedicines hub being a mandatory part of Pathway. 
There are concerns that making the e medicines hub a compulsory part of pathway could lead to disincentivise farmers from joining the pathway scheme due to concerns and mistrust around how the data will be used. Reassurance and explanations need to be given that only anonymised aggregated data will be shared and not individual farm level data. 

It was also suggested that an app might further enhance engagement in the e-medicines hub.  It was explained that funding is the issue here.  For AHDB to fund development of an app, there needs to be farmer support for this use of the levy. 
